St. Louis City Senior Citizens Services Fund

 Board Meeting Minutes
Thursday, October 26, 2017
9:00 am-Noon
Present:  
Ann Bannes, Chauncey “Skip” Batchelor, Cynthia Crim (Co-Chair), Theresa Mayberry, Sr. Mary Ann Nestel, 
Bill Siedhoff (Chair), Karl Wilson

Excused:

Guests:  
William Kuehling, Sister Joan Kuester, Claire Hundelt, Haley Goebel, Dr. Cynthia Barry  
Note Taker:
Jamie Opsal
	TOPIC
	FOLLOW-UP

	Call to Order:  Bill welcomed Board members and called the meeting to order. The Approval of Minutes from September 21, 2017 were read and a motion by Sister Mary Ann Nestle to approve the minutes as submitted. Ann Bannes seconded.  The minutes were unanimously approved as read.
	

	Chair Report:  
· Bill Siedhoff and Jamie Opsal met with Beverly Fitzsimmons and Linda Vale from the City Comptroller’s office to discuss the senior fund request process. The funds can begin to be down starting in December 2017 through February 2018.  Jamie will be trained on the fund request process and reporting requirements in November.  
· The Board reviewed the MHB’s proposal and identified 5 key services that they would like to discuss further the option of subcontracting back office support services for the St. Louis City Senior Citizens Services Fund to include:  Accounting Services, IT support, Fiscal Services including payroll, Occupancy and sharing of software.  We may later want to purchase the use of their Grant Management System if it fits our needs.  We are looking at this as a one year trial relationship with the option of continuing if it meets the needs for both organizations.  Our goal is to be visible in the community. At our last meeting with the MHB, they communicated that their Board was not interested in providing back office support and wanted more of an integrated relationship.  We need to meet to clarify what is meant by “integration”, discuss their willingness to support our 5 key service needs and obtain a final budget on what this subcontract would cost.  A motion was made by Cynthia Crim to engage in discussion with the MHB for support for the 5 key services for a trial period of one year and report back to the Board.  Theresa Mayberry seconded the motion.  The Programs and Grants Committee will also meet with the MHB to see a demonstration of their Grant Management system.   

	Bill, Cynthia and Jamie will meet with the MHB to engage in discussion on subcontracting for back office support. 

The Programs and Grants Committee will meet with the MHB  to  see a demonstration of the Grant Management System

	Legal Consultant’s Report:

The Board’s next steps are to develop an agreement with the Executive Director prior to January 1, 2018 and to set up an RFP process in order to identify a bank.  A decision was made to assign these tasks to the Governance Committee and then have the information be brought back to the Board at the November meeting.
	Governance Committee to meet to discuss  

	Needs Assessment Results:  Dr. Cynthia Berry, who was hired by Seniors Count to assist the St. Louis City Senior Citizens Service Board with prioritizing the results of the data from the Needs Assessment, presented her findings in a report to the Board.  These findings will be used during strategic planning.  






	

	Strategic Planning:  Barry Rosenberg, Professor at Washington University, Brown School of Social Work was invited to the Board meeting to discuss options for the Board for strategic planning. Mr. Rosenberg will meet with the Chair, Co-chair and ED to develop a plan and timeline. 
	Set up meeting for Strategic planning

	Motion was made to adjourn by Skip Batchelor and seconded by Ann Bannes.

Next meeting:   Thursday, November 14, 2017 at 9:00 am -1:30 
	


